
FULTON FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT

TRUSTEE MEETING MINUTES

October 13, 2021
   I.
Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by President Dale Green.
  II.
Trustees: Art Kilburg, Steve Bull, Boyd Van Dellen, Charlie Thacker
Office Manager: Patti Nicolaysen
Members: Eric Sikkema, Ted James, Rachel Bielema, Steve Boonstra, Jimmy Pell, Jon Butz, & Eric Burden 

  III.
Roll Call #1 approved the September 8, 2021 regular meeting minutes and the September 8, 2021 closed session minutes.
  IV.
Roll Call #2 approved the check register for September, 2021.
   V.
Roll Call #3 approved the Treasurer’s Report for September, 2021.  

  VI.
Jon Butz stated that we are going to attempt to hold the Breakfast with Santa this year.
 VII.
The antenna and coax from Lectronics for the new tower is here.  Dale Green is trying to get a time frame for the actual tower to be received.
VIII.
Fire Chief Report:  Roll Call #4 accepted the resignations with regret from Joe Bonnell and Eric Smith.  Roll Call #5 approved placing Harley Hunt on a six-month probation pending a favorable background check.  Roll Call #6 approved the purchase of 10 new Motorola Minitor VI pagers at a cost of $490 each.  All information is now in Image Trend and it is anticipated to be live next week at which time training will take place.  The expected start date to use the program is November 1.
EMS Coordinator Report: Roll Call #7 approved extending probation up to another six months for Tyler Funk and Montana Hernandez.  Rachel is receiving training to start testing unvaccinated members weekly to comply with new law. Our glucometers are obsolete and difficult to get testing strips for at a reasonable price.  Roll Call #8 approved the purchase of 4 blood glucose meters at an estimated cost of $131.96.  Roll Call #9 approved the purchase of a Cricothyrotomy Simulator and Simulaid Pneumothorax for training purposes.  There were 14 BLS, 11 refusals, 11 paramedic, 3 stand-by, 2 Clinton tiers, and 2 Clinton taking call for a total of 43 calls.  Discussion took place regarding a new ambulance and cot.  This will be looked into further.  Our existing cots will be serviced for now. 
Office Manager Report: Roll Call #10 approved putting an ad in the Clinton Herald for the 2021/2022 snow removal bid. Roll Call #11 approved the renewal of our financing with Hometown Bank for our building loan to continue with our current payment of $7,258.00 for a term of 88 months at 2.47%.
   IX.
Charlie Thacker requested we go into closed session.  A motion was made by Charlie Thacker with a second from Art Kilburg to leave the open meeting for closed session at 7:30 pm.  The open meeting was returned to at 7:45 and no action followed.
    X.
None
   XI.
Meeting adjourned at 7:46 pm.

